The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from June 10, 2021
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash, Tina Buckel, Fred Fox and Linda Ashby. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant, and Roger Tichinel, Maintenance.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Tina made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Linda seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 

The Financial Statements for May 2021 were reviewed by the group. Tina motioned to accept the Financial Statements and Linda seconded the motion. The motion carried and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was reviewed and discussed by the group. 

Items of Old Business were discussed:
· The group reviewed Policy 502 – “Records Retention”. Christian motioned to accept the amended policy as presented and Linda seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
· Roger talked to the group about one of the three furnaces in Grantsville that is no longer functioning. He explained that the unit had stopped working in late March, early April so the heating wasn’t a big problem. The issue at hand was that the air conditioning also works with the unit. Roger was able to bypass some of the mechanics to allow the A/C to continue working with the heating unit down.
Roger requested and received quotes from four local businesses to replace the furnace. He received the following:

· Daystar Builders, Inc.

$2,728.00

· Rush Services, Inc.

$4,750.00

· DCL



$4,891.92

· All Seasons


$7,200.00

After some discussion among the group, Christian motioned to approve Daystar Builders, Inc. to replace the furnace. Fred seconded the motion and the motion carried.  

· Roger described the condition of the outside entrance door to the furnace room of the Oakland Library. He said the door is badly deteriorated and a person could gain entry into the building with very little effort if they chose to do so. Roger received two quotes to replace the furnace room entrance door, which were:
· Keylock, LLC.

$1,357.81

To replace door & hardware-NOT FRAME

· RPM



$5,633.00

To replace door, hardware & frame

Roger told the group that, in his opinion, the door jambs did not need to be replaced but the threshold should be. Fred made a motion to accept the quote from Keylock, LLC to replace the door, but to allow up to $1800. to have the threshold replaced too. Christian seconded the motion and the motion carried. 
· Georgie informed the group about the declining health of the Norway Maple tree in front of the Oakland Library. She said there are a great deal of dead limbs in the tree, including limbs with storm damage. Georgie said she asked a couple different people to look at the tree, including a tree trimmer and a tree specialist. The tree trimmer said it would be a very hard and time consuming job to remove all the dead limbs from the tree. The tree specialist said he would not even attempt to remove the dead limbs because the tree is in such poor health and after all the dead limbs were removed there wouldn’t be much left of the tree. He also felt leaving the tree standing could potentially lead to liability issues. After discussion among the group, Karl recommended Thomas get in contact with DNR to look at the tree to give their opinion on its condition.
· Karl stated that the election of officers will take place at the July meeting. He appointed Tina and Linda to create a slate of nominees for the next meeting. 
Items of New Business were discussed:
· Thomas updated the Trustees on the FY22 Budget status. He informed them that we had requested a 2% increase from the Garrett County Government but received a 1½ % increase. Accounts were adjusted to balance the new operating total. Fred motioned to accept the revised FY22 Budgets and Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
· Thomas informed the group that Diane would like to be open to the public on Saturday, July 24th from 10:00AM -2:00PM for Kitzmiller Days. Christian motioned to allow the Kitzmiller Branch to be open to the public on July 24th. 

· Thomas also briefly discussed Kitzmiller Branch’s open hours, saying that they are currently open 15 ½ hours week and the that hours are odd. He would like to review the schedule to standardize the service hours more accordingly to the rest of the System.

· The group reviewed Policy 201 – “Library Cards”. Fred made a motion to approve the revised policy as presented and Linda seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
· The group reviewed Policy 301 – “Employment”. Thomas explained that this policy was revised to include all protected classes without discrimination. Christian motioned to accept the amended policy as presented and Tina seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously
Other Business items were discussed:
· Thomas informed the group that the Accident Branch is having problems with their roof leaking. Roger is doing what he can to resolve the issue but the roof will probably need replaced.
The next meeting will be held Thursday, July 8, 2021 at 5:00PM at the Friendsville Branch.
Fred made a motion to adjourn the meeting to CLOSED SESSION at 5:55 PM. Linda seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Minutes taken and respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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